
TOWN OF NORTH BROOKFIELD  
MINUTES OF SELECTMEN’S MEETING 

APRIL 16, 2019 
 

Chairmen Kiley called the meeting to order in the Senior Center at 6PM. Jason Petraitis 
and John Tripp also present.  
 

I. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
April 2, 2019, John Tripp moved, Dale Kiley seconded, a motion to approve 
minutes as written. So voted.  
April 9, 2019, John Tripp moved, Dale Kiley seconded, a motion to approve 
minutes as written. So voted.  
 
 

II. APPROVAL OF WARRANTS 
School Warrant # 1050  $86,237.92 
General Warrant # 1051  $35,542.53 
Payroll Warrant # 21  $319,858.53 
 
Jason Petraitis moved, John Tripp seconded, a motion to approve these 
warrants. So voted.  

 
III. OLD BUSINESS 

Sign warrant for 05/06 Annual Town Election. Signed 
Sign warrant for 05/10 Special Town Meeting. Signed 

 
IV. NEW BUSINESS 

Liquor License transfer hearing open at 6:15PM, see attached affidavit. Mr. 
Petraitis motion to approve, Mr. Tripp seconded. So voted. Board of 
Selectmen to sign. Name change to North Brookfield Liquors. Hearing closed 
at 6:20PM. 
 
Brookfield Road Pole Hearing at 6:30PM, National Grid to install 1 SO pole 
and 1 stub pole near the intersection of South Main/West Brookfield Rd/On 
Brookfield Rd/Rt 148. Mr. Petraitis moved, Mr. Tripp seconded, a motion to 
approve National Grid petition. So voted. Signed. Hearing closed at 6:35PM 
 
March Fire Report- Mr. Petraitis read Chief Holway’s report. Mr. Petraitis 
moved, Mr. Tripp seconded, a motion to approve report. So voted.  
 
March Police Report- None 
 
High Department- Jason Benoit is getting many calls of flooding from the 
heavy and frequent rain storms. Highway is trying to do repairs in an orderly 
fashion. A homeowner on Ashley Rd called to complain-When highway went 
to do repair the homeowner would not let them fix the pipe. Highway will go 



back with a police detail tomorrow (4/17/19) to make sure all is safe and 
repair is made.  
 
 

V. PUBLIC COMMENT 
Brandon Avery brought in a new sign for District 8 School to be replaced on 
Brickyard Rd. Thank you to Jim Caldwell for making the new sign. Brandon 
mentioned the Bradshaw St. high school path area is full of debris and would 
like to see it cleaned up. John Tripp thanked Brandon for his efforts in 
cleaning up many road signs in town. Brandon is doing a great job, if only 
more would do the same.  
 
Selectmen read letter from Water Department to recoup $10.000.00 from 
Sewer Department for billing.  
 
 

VI. ANNOUNCEMENTS  
John Tripp read 2019 Dog licenses and fees ect 
Jason Petraitis reviewed the list of offices and candidates for the May 6, 2019 
election.  

 
 
There being no further business, at 6:40PM Mr. Petraitis motioned to adjourn, Mr. Tripp 
seconded. So voted.  
 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
John Tripp  
Clerk 
(typed by Ashley Earnest, Admin Assistant)  


